East Midlands Home Energy Officers Network 
23 March 2006 @11.00am
Committee Room 2
‘B’Block, New Walk Centre

Welford Place, Leicester
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EMHEON Chair, Wellingborough BC
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Jane Broster
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Benjamin Agbasi

Hinckley & Bosworth BC


Sue Latham


Kettering Borough Council
David Pickles


Newark & Sherwood DC

Mike Richardson

Leicester City Council

Don Smith


Mansfield DC

Roy Matthews


Melton Borough Council

Simon Church


EAGA Warm Front

Austin Baggett

National Energy Services

Roger Jones


National Energy Services

Richard Murrell

Derby City Council
Deborah Harrison

GOEM

Jim Grundy


GOEM

Sean Johnson


North Kesteven District Council

Karen Lond


West Lindsey District Council

Darren Adams


East Lindsey District Council, Lincolnshire EEAC

Gillian Wright


Notts/Derbys EEAC

Melanie Watts


Notts/Derbys EEAC

Jane Liquorish


South Derbyshire DC

Alan Isaac


South Northamptonshire Council

Dave Malone


Daventry District Council
Apolgies:

Giovanna Bezzina

Sheila Hood

Steve Bruce

1. Welcome and Apologies.
The chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and RB conveyed the above apologies.

2. Minutes and matters arising from the previous quarterly meeting held on 22nd June 2005 in Leicester.

The minutes were approved and adopted as an accurate record with no matters raised for further discussion.

3. Feedback from EMHEON Chair: National HECA meeting & Conference.

UKHECA Limited company launched at the House of Commons – well attended and well received by Executive officers and leaders of councils that attended.

UK HECA = limited company which will have charitable status and be financially self-supporting – all HECA officers are members – the company is there to raise finance, organise the annual conference and to represent HECA officers with hopefully more clout – for example  we are the DEFRA HECA review.
The HECA review is incidentally currently on hold pending the review of the Climate change programme.

Conference – the theme is HECA and Beyond....the Energy Frontier

As you know is being held this year in Blackpool on 16/17 May.  Tickets are selling fast so book ASAP.  You can book on the HECA web site www.ukheca.org.uk

	A 
	2 nights (15 & 16 May) 
	£250 ** + VAT 

	B 
	1 night (16 May) 
	£180 ** + VAT 

	C 
	None 
	£120 ** + VAT 


The programme should be finalised shortly.
HECA Qualification

A sub-group has been set up to develop a specific qualification for HECA officers – this will be done in conjunction with a university and would be the equivalent of a foundation degree.

Local Authority Energy Tool Kit

It now appears that the EST who financed the toolkit would like this to be held in Energy Efficiency Week.

Pricing of Able to Pay insulation

Both DEFRA and Ofgem have been approached with our concerns that the escalating prices will impact negatively on carbon emission reduction targets.  They were invited to attend this meeting to answer our questions – no response has been received from either.  However, if you have not already done so please respond to the Government’s Energy Review and let them know your concerns. You will find it on the DTI web-site.

4. Decent Home Standard – Presentation by John Riley and Maggie Davidson from the Building Research Establishment. A copy of the presentation has been sent out to everyone by email.
5. Energy Performance of Buildings – Presentation by Austin Baggett from National Energy Services Ltd. A copy of the presentation has been sent out to everyone by email.
6. AOB.

The regional fuel poverty strategy was raised and its added value to the national poverty strategy. JG from GOEM told the meeting that there should be input and involvement by HECA officers to the NEA affordable warmth strategy. DP asked if there could be a regional proxy SAP for each year to account for regional differences. This was now felt to be critical with escalating fuel prices increasing the numbers of households in fuel poverty. As reported by the chair, an energy review is underway; it was thought that a group response may have more impact. DM asked for comments – please send them to DM or RB.
DA provided an update form the government’s annual budget which promised financial assistance to encourage energy efficiency although it was not clear if this was referring to existing or additional funding. The meeting noted that the growing interest from householders in energy efficiency and renewable technologies was being spoiled by the issues surrounding EEC funding.
SC from EAGA Warm Front informed the meeting that the call centre opening hours have now been increased.
7. Date and venue of next meeting to be confirmed.
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